
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Service of Worship 
2nd Sunday after Pentecost 

May 29, 2016 
10:00 a.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 

Westminster Presbyterian Church extends an enthusiastic welcome, in Christ’s name, to all who worship here 
or join us in fellowship. Our church family seeks to embody God’s boundless love by embracing, liberating and 
empowering people – whoever they are and wherever they may be on their faith journeys – to realize the 
transforming power of Christ in our congregation, community and the world beyond. 
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Sunday Worship Schedule 
 

 

May 29 to September 4 (Summer Schedule) 
8:15 a.m. Worship service with communion in Rodney Chapel 
10:00 a.m. Worship service in the sanctuary 
   Summer Tea hosted by our deacons following the 10:00 a.m. service. 

 
 

  TO EXPLORE OUR FULL CALENDAR, VISIT CALENDAR.WPC.ORG 

 
This Morning at Westminster 

 

 
Deacon Team of the Month 

 

Jennie Wagner, Liz Bacon, Beatty Chadwick, Lola Miller, Ann Shadduck, Gen Wallace-Roe, Sue Weissinger 
 
 

8:15 a.m.  Worship with communion in Rodney Chapel 
 
9:00 a.m.  Vocal Rehearsal – Adult Music Room 
 
9:45 a.m. – 11:15a.m. Nursery and Childcare through Kindergarten in the Nursery 
 
10:00 a.m.   Worship in the Sanctuary 

 

Please note that there is not Summer Sunday School this morning, however worship 
bags and children's bulletins will be available.  
 

11:00 a.m.  Summer Tea in Rodney Chapel/Meeting Room 
 
 

Later Today 
 

  6:00 p.m.  Clean But Not Straight – NA    Club Room 
 
  8:00 p.m.  AA       Club Room 

 
 
Westminster is certified as an “Earth Care Congregation” by the Presbyterian Church (USA). 
This honor means that we have exhibited exceptional leadership in protecting God’s creation 
and being good stewards of earth’s resources through our worship, education, outreach and 
advocacy. Only 2% of the 10,000 Presbyterian Congregations in this country have earned this 
honored distinction. 
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The flowers in the Sanctuary today are given to the glory of God and in loving memory of Jeanette S. Edwards 
by Ellsworth and Gail Edwards. 
 

Consider giving the flowers for Sunday worship to remember or honor loved ones or to celebrate an event, while 
expressing praise and thanksgiving to God.  Please contact Linda Watson during business hours at 302-571-6719 
or lwatson@ycst.com.  Dates available are June 26, July 17, 24, 31, and August 7. 
 

 
 
 

 

Please remember in your prayers:   
 

 Those recently hospitalized: Julie Petrovick. 
 

 Westminster’s homebound family who can no longer attend worship with us, by sending a card, saying a 
prayer, or visiting.  This week we ask you to remember Dottie Heldt, Nancy Henderer, and Laura Stevens, 
all of Cokesbury. 

 

 Alex Sprague, who is participating in the Young Adult Volunteer Program in Chinook, Montana. 
 

Westminster’s Covenant Prayer Group prays weekly for specific needs of the faith community. You may submit 
a prayer request by leaving a confidential message on 302-654-5848, ext. 335, or filling out a prayer request card 
(in the pew pocket) and placing it in the offering plate. 
 
Afghanistan often seems far away, and we may neglect to realize that Americans, as well as Afghans and members 
of coalition forces continue to die.  As Christians, we are called to pray for the spreading of peace and justice and 
an end to violence.  If someone in your family is serving in the military, please let us know, so that we may include 
that person on our prayer list.  Contact Colleen Falasco: 302-654-5214 ext. 131, or cfalasco@wpc.org. 
 

This week we pray for 
 Those known to the WPC Community presently serving in various locations:   

Matthew Burton, nephew of Greg and Camilla Jones 
Brian Gorman, grandson of Art and Barbara Gorman 
Jeremy Lushnat, nephew of Arch and Melody Layman 
Rev. Susannah Tulloch, of New Castle Presbytery 
 

 Those who have returned from service, possibly suffering from wounds or Post-Traumatic Stress 
Disorder, whose scars may by deep and long-lasting. 

 

 
 

 

All children who leave the sanctuary after Children’s Time must have a completed yellow security label on their 
back.  If you do not find a security label in the pew pocket, you may obtain one in the Preschool Suite. This policy 
is for your child’s protection.  Thank you for your help. 
 

Worship Resources – You may obtain large print hymnals and hearing devices from any usher.  Worship bags for 
children ages 3-6 include a children’s bulletin designed for them.  Children’s bulletins for ages 7-12 are also 
available from the ushers. 
 

Are you wearing a nametag?  Whether you are a long-time member or new to the church, wearing a nametag 
provides others the opportunity to meet you, greet you by name, and for you to become more familiar with others 
at church.  You will find nametags and markers in baskets at all major entrances. 
 

You may make a contribution to Westminster Presbyterian Church by visiting our website ww.wpc.org 
and click the “Donate Now” button or scan the QR code on your smart phone. 

SANCTUARY FLOWERS 

CONGREGATIONAL CARE AND PRAYER

WORSHIP NOTES 
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ORDER OF WORSHIP 
 

MUSIC OF THE TOWER BELLS Craig Checkel 
 

PREPARATION FOR WORSHIP 
 

If we had a fraction of the faith in you that you have in us then this world would be transformed, Lord. 
If we showed a fraction of the love that you show to us then this world would be transformed, Lord. 
If we claimed just a fraction of the power you promised to your Church then this world would be 
transformed, Lord. 
Transform us first, Lord, that we might transform this world through your love and your power. 

From Prayer for Transformation by John Birch 

 
WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS   
   
*PASSING OF THE PEACE  

Please sign your name and pass the friendship folder to the person next to you. 
 
ORGAN PRELUDE   Elegy C. Hubert H. Parry 
 
CALL TO WORSHIP   

O sing to the Lord a new song; 
Sing to the Lord, all the earth! 

Declare God’s glory among the nations, the Almighty’s works among all the people.         
            For great is the Lord, and greatly to be praised!  

    Adapted from Psalm 96:1-4  
 
*HYMN NO. 755   “Alleluia! Laud and Blessing” WEISSE FLAGGEN 
 
CALL TO CONFESSION    
 
PRAYER OF CONFESSION    

Holy God – Jesus tells us that those who act upon his words are like the one who builds a home upon 
the rock, where no flood can threaten its foundation. But sometimes we are like the one who builds 
a home upon soft ground, where it quickly falls to ruin. Forgive us when we hear your word, but do 
not act. You call us to love our enemies and pray for those who mistreat us, but we create division 
rather than seeking reconciliation. You teach us to resist judgment, but we are quick to draw 
attention to others’ faults and slow to acknowledge our own. Heal us, O God, and transform our 
hearts. Help us who hear your word to act so that we might bear witness to your love and justice in 
all we do.        Inspired by Luke 6:27-49 
 

SILENT PRAYER 
 

ASSURANCE OF GOD’S FORGIVENESS 
 

TIME WITH OUR CHILDREN   Susan Moseley 
 

Children through Kindergarten may leave for Childcare in the Nursery, or they may remain in worship. 
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ANTHEM    “Cantate Domino” Hans Leo Hassler 

    Westminster Solo Quartet 
 

  Cantate Domino canticum novum,   Sing to the Lord a new song, 
  cantate Domino omnis terra.   sing to the Lord all the earth. 
  Cantate Domino,      Sing to the Lord, 
  et benedicite nomini ejus.    and bless His name. 
  Annuntiate de die in diem salutare ejus.  Announce His salvation from day to day. 
  Annuntiate inter gentes gloriam ejus,   Announce His glory among the nations, 
  in omnibus populis mirabilia ejus.   His wonders among the people. 

    
SCRIPTURE LESSON Luke 7:1-10 New Testament, page 56  
  Sue Linderman, Lay Reader 
   
SERMON “(Un)Worthy” Sudie Niesen Thompson 

 
*HYMN NO. 754 “Help Us Accept Each Other” BARONITA 
 
OFFERING  

 

“Now as you excel in everything—in faith, in speech, in knowledge, in utmost eagerness, and in your 
love for us – we want you to excel also in this grace of giving.”  (2 Corinthians 8:7) 
 

OFFERTORY ANTHEM   “My Lord, What a Morning” Traditional Spiritual 
     arr. Howard Helvey 
 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 
 
LORD’S PRAYER (page 35 in our Glory to God hymnal, using “debts” and “debtors”) 
 
*HYMN NO. 318  “In Christ There Is No East or West” ST. PETER 
 
BENEDICTION   
 
ORGAN POSTLUDE   Chant héroïque Jean Langlais 
 

Note:  French organist and composer Jean Langlais (1907-1991) wrote his Chant héroïque 
("Heroic Song") in memory of fellow organist/composer Jehan Alain, who was killed in World 
War II at the age of 29.  In the music, you can hear both turbulence and the lamenting over the 
loss of a brilliant young life.  It is played at this service in observance of Memorial Day.  

 
GOING FORTH 

 

If you are visiting with us and wish to learn more about our church family, we invite you  
to meet today’s ambassador, Marlys Kerr, following the service. She is happy to share  

information about our many programs for children, youth and adults. 
 

Please join us in Rodney Chapel for iced tea and coffee. 
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PASTORAL STAFF 

Gregory Knox Jones, Head of Staff 
Sudie Niesen Thompson, Associate Pastor 

Jill Getty, Pastoral Care Assistant 
Tom Stout, Parish Associate 

 
CHURCH ADMINISTRATOR:  Debbie Brown 

 
CHURCH EDUCATOR: Susan Moseley 

 
MUSIC STAFF 

Paul Fleckenstein, Organist/Director of Music 
Section Leaders/Soloists: Diana Milburn, Sharon Babcock, Hunter Torggler, Jerry Polman 

 
YOUTH MINISTRY TEAM 

Susan Moseley, Mike Gnade 
 

SUPPORT STAFF 
Susan Alexander, Reception Area Supervisor 

Paul Crothamel, Director of Facilities and Security 
Colleen Falasco, Operations Assistant 

Nicole Hughes, Director of Communication and Database Management 
Jerry Hunter, Financial Assistant 

Suzie Hurlock, Administrative Assistant 
Sextons:  Roger W. Atkins, Terrence Clarke, Robert King, Joan Truitt 

 
SESSION 

Jen Barrington, Sally Buttner, Chad Chandler, Jeanne Checkel, Art Colbourn, Joe Daley, Rich Diver, Mike Enderle,  
Mary Field, Mike Gnade, Cathy Higgins, Carol Hogue, Barbara Jobe, Dick Jolly, Kali Kniel-Tolbert, Jon McPheeters,  

Mark Mosher, Roland Pamm, Roger Reinicker, Craig Stabler, Barbara Stratton, Mary Vane, Susan Williamson, Helen Zumsteg 
 

BOARD OF DEACONS 
Liz Bacon, Don Beddie, Beatty Chadwick, Diane Chandler, Barry Cobb, Tammy Daley, Nancy Diver, Teisha Fooks, 

Nicole Fox, Sue Frost, Laura Holmes, Hillary King, Cathy Lang, Kris Marvel, Mary Lou McDowell, Susan McPheeters, 
Lola Miller, Bob Moore, Carol Neff, Keith Pierce, Cassandra Piovoso, Kris Ruebling-Jass, Ann Shadduck,  

Mark Shiflett, Jerry Spilecki, Lisa Stoddard, Judy Stoffer, Josh Thomas, Natalia Thompson, Sharlym Torres,  
Jennifer Trickey, Jennie Wagner, Gen Wallace-Roe, Sue Weissinger, Pam White, Sandra White 

 
TRUSTEES 

Charlie Babcock, Gary Bryde, Jim Carter, Denison Hatch, Bobbe Hoy, Fred Iobst,  
Charles McDowell, John McFarland, Bill Nace, Mary Lu Pamm, Kris Qualls, Chris Singewald 

 
PARTNERS IN WORLDWIDE MINISTRY 

Guatemala – Leslie Vogel (CEDEPCA), Sandi and Brian Thompson-Royer, Rosario Diaz 
Kenya – JOHABETO Ruth and Martin Shikuku, Kitale, Kenya 

Congo – PCUSA Missionaries Bob and Kristi Rice, John and Gwenda Fletcher, Jeff and Kristi Boyd 
Ruth Brown, Cecilé de Sweemer, MD, Pastor Jean-Marc Katujudi Nkuna 

and Members of the Kamulumba-Ditalala Parish 
Syrian Refugees in Lebanon and Jordan 

Peace Drums – Ibillin and Haifa 
Montana – Alex Sprague, Young Adult Volunteer 
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 Tea with Elmarie
“The Shape of Hope in Iraq, Syria, and Lebanon" 

 

 
 

Friday, June 10 
4:00 p.m. 

Ruth Christie Room 
 

How is ISIS impacting our partners in Iraq and Syria? How are our partner churches aiding Syrian refugees? 
Come to "Tea with Elmarie" on June 10 for a presentation by The Rev. Elmarie Parker. Elmarie serves as a 
PC(USA) Associate for Ecumenical Partnerships in the role of Regional Liaison to Church Partners in Iraq, 
Syria and Lebanon. She will discuss current conditions in the region where she and her husband live and 
work and how these conditions impact our partners' work. Though there is still much concern, there are also 
stories of hope to be shared. Bring your friends to hear firsthand what church leaders are doing in these 
areas of conflict. 
 

For planning purposes, please RSVP to Carol Mosher (cemosher@comcast.net). 
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We’re Still Building a 
House on Our Lawn! 

 

         
 

NEW DATE: Saturday, June 4 
8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
Westminster Lawn 

 

Everything was in place for a fabulous Road Show Build for Habitat for Humanity on Saturday, May 21 – 
everything except the weather! The new date is this Saturday, June 4. If you signed up for a shift and can 
do the same one on our new date, no action is necessary. If you need to change your scheduling – or if you 
couldn't make it on May 21 but are available on June 4 – please contact Craig Wemmers at (302) 239-9698 
or scwemmers@aol.com. We look forward to seeing you under much better weather conditions! 
 
This promises to be a terrific opportunity for us to work together to create affordable housing for a family 
in our community. Everyone is welcome and NO building skills are required! Adults and youth aged 16 and 
above can take part in the actual house construction. Youth aged 14 and up can carry wood beams. If you’re 
not inclined to swing a hammer, you can serve in other areas – hospitality, sign-in or refreshments. Kids ages 
7 to 15 will be involved in building birdhouses that will be offered to Habitat families. Child care will be 
provided for children six and younger. 
 

Come be part of this wonderful project – you’ll be so very glad you did! 
 

         

 


